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I have had communications with Food Science and Technology, Animal Sciences, Horticulture and Crop Science and Plant Pathology.  ENR will also be reviewing it and probably will have the same reaction as I will try to outline below.
 
Based on the feedback we have from students, moving the courses to four credits make sense for the time and effort that students have to put into the courses.  We always advise our students to take 13 hours the quarters they have organic chemistry.  Adding the content outlined into 252 is not content our students would use so we are finding that 251 and 252 are slowly moving away from the content that many of our students need especially in Food Science.  Our Food Science students are also in a Catch 22.  They need a solid Organic Chem course (251) and a Biochem course (511).  But they can’t get into Biochem 511 without Chem 252 so in essence you are now tightening up their curriculum that already is tight because of the increase in credit hours of Chem 251 and 252 and their really not needing Chem 252 to be successful in the industry.  This will impact their curriculum.  I have asked the chair of Food Science and Technology to talk with Biochemistry but it may also be time for Chemistry and Food Science and Technology to discuss the content they need in organic chemisty.  It will be a similar problem in Environmental Sciences.  This change will impact that major.  Has anyone thought about adding another three credit hour course to the sequence, keeping the courses at three credit hours but spreading the content out among the four courses?  This might make more sense for the units outside of Chemistry who use these courses in their curriculum.
 
The Life Sciences minor will also need to be adjusted but we can accommodate the change.  Please inform me immediately upon approval because many of curricula will need to be adjusted.
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